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	LOWTON WEST PRIMARY SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER

16th December 2022



Dear Parents/ Carers,

	Walliams
	808
	Rowling
	850

	Dahl
	896
	Cowell
	952


Winning House

The winning house for the Autumn Term is Cowell (green badge) with 7148 points. The children can come to school in their own clothes on Friday 6th January 2023.
School Closes 

School closes today, and will re-open on Wednesday 4th January. Thank you.

PE Days 

Please note that there will be no PE lessons during the first week back in January (i.e.4th, 5th, 6th January) so children will not need their PE kits. PE lessons will start again week commencing 9th January. The timetable of PE days for Spring Term will be sent out on School Spider. Please make sure that you are logged into School Spider to receive up to date messages.

Year 1 Christmas Carol Concert
On Monday, Year 1 parents were invited in to school to watch their children perform a range of Christmas songs like 'Rockin Around the Christmas Tree' and 'When Santa Got Stuck Up the Chimney'. The performance was enjoyed by everyone who watched it. Well done to the children who have worked hard over the last few weeks to learn lyrics and song actions -  they all performed brilliantly!  Many thanks to the Year 1 staff for preparing the children so well for the performance.
Year 2 Christmas Play
Well done to all of the Year 2 pupils on their excellent performance of the nativity ‘Baubles’.  The singing and acting was super! Everybody thoroughly enjoyed the performance. Many thanks to the Year 2 staff for preparing the children so well for the performance.
Reception Class Christmas Carols

This week, the Reception children performed their very first Christmas Carol Concert for parents, governors and their very proud teachers! The children were absolutely amazing from start to finish and they all sang their hearts out. Well done everyone!  Many thanks to the Reception staff for preparing the children so well for the performance.
Year 6 Broadmead Carol Singing
On Thursday, Year 6 visited Broadmead Day Centre to spread a little of the Christmas spirit by singing a variety of the songs from our Carol Concert. The children showed amazing confidence and were able to entertain, even though we had a minor technical difficulty which meant we had to sing with no music - totally a capella! As always, the children were amazing ambassadors for the school and we are all incredibly proud of them. Well done Year 6!  Many thanks to the Year 6 staff for preparing the children so well for the performance.
Year 5 Christmas Cards

Well done to the Year 5 pupils for making Christmas cards to be taken and distributed to the people at Broadmead. 
Reception Class – People Who Help Us

During this half term, Classes 1 and 2 have been very lucky to have some special visitors into class to talk about their important jobs and how they help us and keep us safe. The children prepared for each visit by watching videos about each individual job, talking about what they had seen and then preparing their own questions to ask. 

Our visitors even brought some of their special equipment that they use to help them when they are working and the children got to explore them and even try on some of their uniform!

We had visits from our very own school crossing patrol, a radiographer, a clinical practitioner in the A&E department, a police officer and the fire service!

The children have enjoyed learning about ‘People Who Help Us’ and sharing their own experiences with their class friends.
Thank you to the Friends Association
Thank you to the friends of Lowton West for helping with the refreshments and raffles at the Christmas performances! We would also like to thank the Friends Association for all of their hard work this term to help to raise funds for the school.
Christmas Jumper Day Fund Raising
Thank you to all who contributed to the Christmas Jumper Day charity collection. We raised £322.00.
Reception New Starters September 2022
Applications for September 2023 need to be completed by 15th January 2023

School Dinners
The first week after Christmas (week commencing Wednesday 4th January 2023) it will be ‘Week 3’ of the school dinner menu. A copy of the menu can be found on the school website. Please remember that your child must keep the same option for a full week, and school dinners should be paid for in advance wherever possible on SchoolMoney.
Out of School Achievements
Congratulations to Jack A in Class 10, who achieved his orange and white belt in karate, the week before last.

Congratulations to Abigail I in Class 8, who came 1st in her gymnastics competition last weekend.
Congratulations to Isabella in Class 9, who received her orange belt in karate last weekend.

After/Before-School Clubs

Class 9 
Hip Hop & Street Dance, Tuesday weekly starting 10th January for 5 weeks. Collect at 4:15pm from the classroom;

Class 11 

Multi Skills, Wednesday weekly starting 11th January for 5 weeks. Collect 



from the classroom at 4:15pm

Class 12 

Multi Skills, Friday weekly starting 13th January for 5 weeks. Collect at 



4:15pm from the classroom.
Class 11 & 12   Homework Club, Monday weekly starting 9th January. Collect at 4:00pm from




classroom doors.
NB: Information regarding other clubs will be sent out in January.
Thank you
We would like to thank all of the pupils, staff and governors for all of their hard work this term. 

Many thanks also to all of our parents/ carers for your ongoing support.

We wish everyone a happy, peaceful Christmas and we would like to convey our very best wishes for the New Year!

Best wishes,

Mrs J. Westhead

Headteacher
